ADJOURNMENT IN THE MEMORY OF DEAN MCCORMICK JR APRIL 3, 2012

Colleagues, today I would like to adjourn in the memory of a North Tustin resident and friend Dean McCormick Jr.

Dean passed away on March 24th, at the age of 82.

Dean loved his family, his friends and his community. He was married to Mary Helen Maxwell for 50 years before she passed away in 2003. He was a joy to his companion Susan Dobak, and a loving father and grandfather.

Dean spent his career as an executive in the transportation industry and proudly applied his transportation to the Los Angeles Olympic Organizing Committee for the 1984 Olympics.

In 1982, Dean was named as Tustin's "Man of the Year". He served the children in Orange County for 29 years as a trustee on several school boards, and took a leadership role in his Church at Trinity United Presbyterian in North Tustin.

I ask that you please keep Dean and all his family and friends in your thoughts and prayers.